Newsletter of the Libertarian Party of Illinois

Dr. Lord Tours lllinois
December Third through Fifth

Libertarian
vice-presidential
candidate, Dr. Nancy
Lord, will make a
three-day campaign
swing in Illinois kicking
off the 1992 Illinois
political campaign. She
will arrive on December
third. On the fourth, she
will travel to Peoria,
where she will be
interviewed on radio talk
shows including WTAZ,
and by  newspaper
reporters. A banquet will
be held in her honor that
night in downtown Peoria. On the fifth she will swing back to
Chicago for more talk shows and interviews. The campaign
kick-off dinner will be held that evening with Nancy as the
featured speaker. Also, other candidates who have announced
in Illinois will be introduced. The dinner will be held at Zum
Deutschen Eck Restaurant, 2924 N. Southport Avenue, in
Chicago. There is a cash bar at 6:30 PM, a family-style dinner
will be served at 7:30 PM, and Nancy Lord will speak at 8:30
PM.

Nancy Lord is an incredibly talented, intelligent, and warm
person to experience. She has doctorate degrees in both
medicine and law. She recently took third in the race for mayor
of Washington D.C. running as a Libertarian. Nancy speaks
with spirit, resolve, urgency, and determination. She has the
credentials, class, and commitment to help the LP “break
through” in the ’92 election. Do yourself a favor and see this
singular woman in action.

At this time, there are more Illinois Libertarians interested
in running for local political office than there has been for
years. Let’s amplify this interest with a great showing at the
banquet.

Wolin Is Winner in a Loss

Running in a non-partisan race for school board in District 21
of Wheeling Township, Libertarian Ken Wolin received
approximately 1300 votes in a race he wasn’t given any chance to
win. Three people were elected to the board, the top vote getter
receiving 1900 votes, the next two garnering a little over 1600.
Wolin spent only $200 in the effort receiving a great deal of
volunteer effort from Libertarians in the race.

Wolin ran on a theme of school choice, bloated-bureaucracy
reduction, and lower taxes. Even though he lost the race, he and his
ideas won the respect of the local educational establishment. Ken
has been appointed to the budget committee for the school district,
a plum appointment indeed. Also, the superintendent asked to meet
with him so that they could further pursue the idea of educational
choice in the school district!

Wolin’s campaign concentrated on canvassing 21 of the 58
precincts in the district, and in a few of those districts he actually
out-polled all other candidates. “This is a phenomenal success for a
first-time effort,” said Wolin. “If we had canvassed all the districts,
we would have won the race. In the past five elections, 1300 votes
would have been enough votes to win.” Wolin’s candidacy forced
the other candidates to run a far more active campaign than they
would have otherwise. The only other time 1900 votes were
required to win in the last five elections, was due to a controversial
school bond issue being presented to the electorate.

The campaign received some help from a few unlikely
sources. During one “candidates night” when Wolin was extolling
the virtues of educational choice, one British lady stood up and
stated that she isn’t familiar with the American educational system,
but in Great Britain, educational choice is a way of life, and
everything Wolin said about it was true. During the last week of
the campaign, a reporter for the Daily Herald, Bonnie Booth, ran
two favorable front-page articles on Wolin’s campaign, even
though the Herald didn’t endorse him.

Ken wishes to thank all Libertarians who helped him so much
on the campaign, especially Jeanette Clinkunbroomer, her nephew
Bill Kovac, Michael and Toya Dixon, Helen Heyden, Glenn
Olofson, Ted Beckman, Neal Reynolds, Steve Berman, and
Palatine high school student (who heard about us by viewing the
national convention on C-Span) Adam McCabe.
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IVLA Report

Two IVLA (Illinois Valley Libertarian Association)
members have recently been active in the media scene as guests
of Paul Dunn of WTAZ 102.3 FM (Fax# 309-263-2915 call in
#309-263-0102) from Morton, Illinois. Scott Tillman and Sherry
Matulis were interviewed at separate times a few weeks ago on
WTAZ 102.3 FM by Mr. Paul Dunn about the Libertarian Party
and associated subjects.

Anybody interested in producing or financing a libertarian
radio program? Costs $50.00 frns a pop. Participants make the
tape and WTAZ gives a slot on Sunday radio. Any topic.

A Wish List from the Bureaucrats of
the LPI

Sometimes the officers of the LP of Illinois want your
money and other times your time/body. This month, however,
they would like your used computer equipment. Specifically, the
LP of Illinois will graciously accept the following donations:

A computer for word processing for its corresponding
secretary who admits his typing is bad and who does not own a
computer. Along with that the party needs a printer.

A printer with a tractor feed or a laser printer for the data
base would solve the bureaucratic problem of not being able to
print membership expiration dates on mailing labels.

If you can help, please contact Steve Reed at 312-764-5828
or Scott Walton at 708-475-0391.

Attention: Women Members of the LP
of lllinois, Spouses & Girlfriends of LPI
Members

by Sue Walton

Several members of the LPI have decided that a women’s
caucus is needed. We are all former officers of the state party.
WE realize that only about 20% of all LPI members are women
and this number needs to grow. we also realize that the LP of
Illinois has one of the most vocal groups of female members in
the entire national LP. We think that women need a voice; they to
have their own network and outreach tool. Therefore, we’d like to
get together for “a Girls Night out” to be held on a mutually
agreeable date, time and place. Target date: January, 1992.

If you are interested, please call Sue Walton at 708-475-0391
or fax: 708-475-3776.

For Sale:
Entertainment *92 Books ' $35
Gold C Savings Spree Books $8
Liberty Triumphant Mugs $5

(If sufficient demand is made (20+) for them, we will order a
2nd printing)

Liberty Triumphant T-Shirts

(Large & Extra-Large) $8

plus postage (if mailed)

Great Holiday Gifts—Buy Yours Now

Available from the
Libertarian Education Institute, LTD.,
1111 Church Street, Evanston, Illinois 60201.

Phone 708-475-0391 or fax us at 708-475-3776.

Visa and Master Card welcome.
Net proceeds go to libertarian educational projects.

Speaker Available On S&L Crisis

Markets editor, Futures Magazine

Former Assistant Treasurer, Sanwa Bank, Chicago
Member, Chicago Assoc. of Business Economists
Author, forthcoming Cato Institute

Policy Analysis on S&Ls

e o o o

Eric C. Banfield Call 708-960-1552

Become Your Own Economist

Attend classes at the
Henry George School of Social Science.

Beware of letting biased experts do your thinking for you. The high
cost of living, and rising taxes are your concem. Leam to reason out
for yourself the surprisingly simple principles underlying these
problems.

Henry George School — Chicago  312-338-6698
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Where:
Zum Deutschen Eck Restaurant
2924 N. Southport Ave.
Chicago, IL

Kennedy Exp. 194/190

Belmont Ave. 3200 N.

AshlandAve.
Southport Ave.

When: ‘ ‘
Thursday, December 5, Zurh Deutsclleh Eck Diversey Ave. 2800 N
6:30 PM— Cash Bar 292## N. Southport Ave.
7:30 PM— Family-Style Dinner
(roast beef or roast pork) — L
8:30 PM— Featured Speaker: exit Fullerton ast
Dr. Nancy Lord

Fullerton Ave. 2400 N

Cost:
$30/person;
$35/person after November 25

For reservations, call Sue Walton:
708-475-0391.

Send check to: Lord Dinner, P.O. Box 313,
Chicago, IL 60690. (Use the form in this mailing.)

ey s EERPPvery

Zum Deutschen Eck is an
award-winning German Restaurant. Geoff Smith,
the Frugal Gourmet, upon leaving Chicago after
taping a set of shows, picked Zum Deutschen Eck
for his farewell dinner.

The family style dinner includes a choice of
roast beef or roast pork, liver dumpling appetizers,
cream of chicken a la reine soup, a dinner salad, !
spaetzels, green beans with dill sauce, and cheese
cake for dessert.

The restaurant is located on Southport
Avenue just south of Lincoln Avenue, one block
north of Diversey Avenue. Coming from the west,
north or south, take the Kennedy Expressway to
Fullerton, and go east to Southport, and north five
blocks.
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Socialist Studies and other
Gobbledygook

Gentlemen:

Your writer, A. Nonymous, has answered his question,
“Why are youngsters in high school and college attracted to
drugs, gangs, cults or suicide?”

You see, in the old days, before the anti-literacy
educationists took over most of the publik skoolz, the child did
learn his ABC’s. Not any more! Under the anti-phonics
systems, like “look-say” or “whole-word”, the child is denied
the alphabet. As I recently told our Lt. Governor, the alphabet
worked in Greece & Phoenicia since it was invented 3000 years
ago. It was abandoned in the United States for a more “mod”
approach. The second thing is that the social sciences used to be
history & geography, with psych & pol sci for colleges. Now it
is socialist studies, filled with authoritarian propaganda,
including the humanistic religion. But this is found having gone
over into other subjects, like English, which must now neglect
the writings of DWEM (dead white English males), in favor of
bureaucratese multiculturalism. In math, after 2500 years, they
threw out the text of Euclid on plane geometry, to replace it with
plain gobbledegook. The most dangerous course, however is
chem lab, where too many cannot read the directions correctly,
with explosive results.

As I told voters last year, running for South Carolina State
Superintendent of Education, kids need to learn to add, subtract
& multiply in elementary school; not to wait for sex education
in high school, when they are fruitful. They also need to learn to
read well enough to enjoy the remarks of Sherlock Holmes,
which is truly elementary.

A teacher who had taught 50 years in public schools, then
16 in a private school told me, more than 30 years ago, “I
wouldn’t go into teaching now, the way they run it.”

Truly,
John T. Harllee

South Carolina

By Appointment (708) 980-1004

Dr. Helen C. Heyden
Chiropractor
Nutritional Consultant

357 Countryside, Roselle, IL 60172

A letter to The Nature Conservancy
Dear Mr. Sawhill:

The enclosed article should give all the explanation you
need for our decision not to renew our membership in The
Nature Conservancy.

You’ve repudiated your early strategies of buying land and
protecting it privately—strategies we wholeheartedly supported.
Now you’ve enlisted the active participation of government
agencies as managers and ultimate owners of the land you
purchase on their behalf. Two-thirds of The Nature
Conservancy’s purchases are resold to the government! Your
donors’ money is being paid to lobbyists pushing population
control, food redistribution, and tax increases.

Mr. Sawhill, your organization has become part of the
problem, rather than part of the solution. Until you become true
to your motto—conservation through private action —you’ll
have no further word, and no further support, from us.

Sincerely,

Joseph & Diane Carol Bast

from the Chicago Tribune Sunday Magazine October 20,
1991

Clogged Arteries

Given the clogged state of our roads [“The Asphalt Jungle,”
Aug. 18] now and for the next several years, one can’t help but
wonder if it was, in the end, so wise to have entrusted something
so vital to the government.

Given the political nature of the extreme, simultaneous
reconstruction, wouldn’t it have been better to have privately
owned highways and artery roads? After all, the cost is the same
whether it is paid for through taxes or higher tolls. Under the
current system, however, one pays about the same regardless of
how much one uses the road, which encourages overuse, leading
to overcrowding, wasted time and excessive pollution.

Neal S. Reynolds

Schaumburg

“No state shall... make any thing but gold and
silver coin a tender in payment of debts;”

U.S. Constitution, Article I Section 10
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The Southern Illinoisan 10 September 1991

S&Ls, Airlines not Good Examples of Deregulation

Editor, Southern Illinoisan:

I would like to reply to the editorial page article claiming
that deregulation has not worked (“Dream in trouble:
Deregulation the Problem, not the Cure,” Sept. 5). Like much
current received wisdom, it is simply not true. The article
tackles two major areas of deregulation —the airlines and the
savings and loan industry.

The airlines were deregulated by Jimmy Carter (something
most people forget). Prior to that, airlines were not only
protected they were subsidized to the extent that no matter how
bad the management, how stupid the business policy, or how
expensive the service provided, the individual airlines never had
to worry about staying above water.

When the airlines were deregulated, one of the major results
was that those airlines that had been protected from their own
stupidity began to experience the consequences of their own bad
business decisions, and they have begun to fail. As a result,
there may end up being fewer airlines—the final result of fifty
years of subsidies and coddling has not yet shaken down.

What is clear, however, is that the author of the article has
not flown at all in the past few years or else has not had to pay
for his own tickets. He says one needs ‘a second mortgage on
one’s house’ in order to be able to fly. This is the kind of bald
untruth one can get away with only by not reading the
newspapers.

Last week there were ads by the major airlines advertising
round trip flights to New York from St. Louis for under $250.
That is less than it cost 10 years ago. Can you think of the price
of anything that has gone down in the last 10 years? If you look
at the facts, deregulation is producing exactly what it was
supposed to—more efficient airlines and lower prices. It is also

the fact that U.S. airline travel is now safer—but that’s a story
for another day.

Then there is the savings and loan crisis. Reagan
deregulated the S&Ls. But then he did something else—he
raised the insurance limit from $10,000 to $100,000. This is a
complicated issue, so I will try to simplify somewhat.

Supposing you had a business making widgets, and the
government told you could run it any way you wanted, but if
you goofed, it would pay you $10 for every widget that didn’t
work. How careful would you be about how you made widgets?
Then the government changed its mind and decided to pay you
$100 for every widget that didn’t work. Can you imagine what
kind of widgets we would get?

In a real free market one is responsible for one’s successes,
and liable for one’s errors. But the S&Ls were completely
protected from their bad choices, and as a result, they made a lot
of them. This is what the author of the article laughingly calls
deregulation. If you deregulate an industry, but then subsidize
its failures, you haven’t deregulated anything.

The Democrats gave us airline deregulation, and it worked,
but now they attack it as “voo-doo economics.” The
Republicans gave us S&L deregulation then abandoned it at the
same time. Real deregulation works but neither side believes in
or practices it. Only the Libertarian Party advocates making
individuals and corporations responsible for their own decisions,
which is what deregulation is all about.

Geoffrey S. Nathan
Libertarian Party of Illinois
Carbondale

Ted C. Bose

+ Low cost, comprehensive major medical
Insurance

small business and

self-employed individuals

708-392-2978

* Specializing in

Faux finishing *Wallpapering *Plastering *Refinishing
eInterior *Exterior

Perfect Painting and Decorating

-~ Satisfaction Guaranteed

Kenneth Prazak
8827 Ogden Ave.
Brookfield, IL 60513

708-810-1974
Downers Grove, IL
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An Open Letter to Ron Paul

Dear Ron,

I 'am writing you in response to your proposed candidacy for
president of the United States as a Republican. I was a delegate
in 1988 in Seattle when your eight minute video moved me to
tears and convinced me to vote for you for the Libertarian
nomination for president. I have followed your political career
and recognized you as a libertarian before you declared yourself
as such. I was overjoyed when you resigned the Republican
Party and signed on as a Libertarian. I have always regarded you
as a man of principle. From you’re unpopular stands in
Congress, to your resignation, to your unflinchingly principled
positions you took during your presidential race—you have
proven to be a man of principle. So that

every libertarian splinter group feels that it must run its own
candidate, it will always remain a splinter group. When splinter
groups can’t coalesce, it sends a message to the general public
not to coalesce with us either. Splintering is antithetical to
successful politics.

Think of the possibilities of success if you went to New
Hampshire and helped the Marrou and Lord campaign. You
could convince frustrated Reagan Republicans to protest Bush’s
policies by voting Libertarian; your influence would be
immense. We could definitely put ourselves on the map
politically. The Manchester Union Leader recently ran a straw
poll and discovered that Marrou took second place to Bush,
beating all Democrats in the process. Your support for the

Libertarian nomination could make the

is why I am writing you today and
urging you to refrain from running for
president as a Republican. Your
candidacy will smack of expediency
and opportunism. You will ruin your
reputation and harm the Libertarian
Party’s chances of breaking through in

3 ”
New Hampshire. Republican.

“..you have proven to be a man of
principle. So that is why I am writing
you today and urging you to refrain
from running for president as a

February primary very interesting
indeed, so interesting that the
establishment news media could not
ignore us.

Just so you know where I am
coming from, I consider Murray
Rothbard my favorite economist. I have
been a tax protester since 1976. I am
pro-life. I have always been an avid Ron

During your resignation speech in
Congress, you presented an eloquent
and impassioned case against the Republican Party and their
movement away from the principles of liberty. Those arguments
made sense then, and they make even more sense now. I find it
rather incredible that you would consider running for the
nomination of a party whose leader lied about tax increases,
continues the destructive war on drugs, and mounted an
ill-advised war that may have killed 200,000 Iraqi people just so
he could consummate the New World Order that we both fear.
And Bush is not the only culprit; Republican congressmen are
willing participants in this continual onslaught against individual
freedom. By associating yourself with these enemies of freedom,
you are sanctioning their policies. You give them credibility at a
time when they are losing more and more credibility from those
who do believe in individual freedom. And your own credibility
gets damaged in the process.

Yes, a good argument can be made that running as a
Republican may attract some dissatisfied Reagan Republicans
that a Libertarian may not attract. If you had never resigned from
the Republican Party, I would say, “Go for it.” After all, ideas
are what count, not party labels. Alas, it is too late for such an
approach without seriously damaging your own reputation and
that of the Libertarian Party.

I know that you aren’t all that thrilled about Andre Marrou’s
candidacy. Frankly, neither am I, my candidate lost the
nomination. Nevertheless, we are all Libertarians. If we are to
participate seriously in the political process, then we must show
the general public that we are organized and mature enough to
set aside petty differences and coalesce behind one candidate. If

Paul supporter.

I know that your good friend, Lew Rockwell, is urging you
to run as a Republican. Lew has done great work with the Von
Mises Institute. He has spread a pro-liberty message on
“Crossfire” as well as tangential libertarian publications. I have
to admit that I don’t fully understand his vitriolic hatred of the
Libertarian Party. His criticisms are completely off base as is his
support of LA Police Chief Darrell Gates, and his policies. To
me, Lew Rockwell is a living tragedy. Don’t let Rockwell’s
apparent blindness drag you down in his tragic mire. Ron, you
are a giant among men. You're support for the Libertarian
presidential campaign will demonstrate true class that our
movement desperately needs. Don’t take the easy route. Don’t
pursue the expedient way.

Help us achieve the breakthrough that you helped begin
with your candidacy. Come home, Ron Paul.

Yours for freedom,

Libertarian National Committee

Editor, the Illinois Libertarian
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\
R.T.Ryan Joe Scheiner
Stan Kerr Scott Kolhaas
| George Hansen Alice Claxton
| Stephen Alloy Michael Butler
| Blaise Grenke Ted Bose
‘ Ron Dwyer Robert Johnston
1 Peter Tarcha Frank Jannusch
: Moshe Yudkowsky Susan  Welles—life
Tim Petrakas membe
Greg Smith Richard Jakosa
Jim McCracken MagiSals
Dorothy Venturella

These people are new members since the national

convention as of the sixth of November.

LPI Congratulates New
Party Members!

Lynnanne Bernstein

George Bell

Mary Jane Dyenson
Sarah Blomquist
Robin Miller

Bob Prazak
Andrew Brenner

Michael Atkinson

lllinois Libertarian Calendar

November 19

¢ Northwest Libertarian Club meeting, Eric Banfield will speak
on the S&L crisis. Dinner at 7:00 PM, speaker at 8:00 PM.
Location: Silver Stallion Restaurant, 1275 Lee/Mannheim St.,
(one quarter block south of Algonquin Rd.) Des Plaines, IL. Call
Jeanette Clinkunbroomer, 966-0565 for more information.

November 24

¢ La Salle County Libertarians meeting Sunday 7:00 PM, at
Hardees, 1-39, Oglesby, IL. Meets here every last Sunday of
month. More info: call Paul Salander, 815-539-7839.

December 2

®  DuPage Libertarian Club, Monday, 6:30 PM, at the Fox
Restaurant, Ogden and Main St., Lisle, IL. Meets first Monday of
every month same place and time. For more info: Steve Nelson,
708-969-1088.

December 4

®  Libertarian Vice Presidential candidate, Nancy Lord, will speak
at a banquet on Wednesday night, in Peoria. For more information
call Scott Tillman, 309-353-1500.

December 5

®  Libertarian Vice Presidential candidate, Nancy Lord will speak at
a banquet on Thursday night, at Zum Deutschen Eck Restaurant,
2924 N. Southport Avenue, Chicago, Dinner at 7:00 PM. Cost of
$30 per person includes a family style dinner, chocie of roast beef
or roast pork. We are holding the cost down so everybody will
have an opportunity to see this singularly talented person in
action. After her speech, we will hold a fund-raiser to finance
thecampaign in New Hampshire and Illinois. To purchase tickets,
call Sue Walton, 708-475-0391.

December 12

® North Cook County Libertarian Club Annual Christmas
Party— $7 buys you all the food and drink you can eat, Thursday,
at the Henry George School, located at 1772 West Greenleaf,
Chicago, Illinois 60626; phone 312-338-6698. More info: call
Mike Woloshin, 312-525-0846, or Sue Walton, 475-0391.

December 15

®  Northwest Libertarian Club Christmas Party; Sunday night;
5:00 PM; at Helen Heyden's house, 357 Countryside, Roselle; $1
donation per person; and bring a dish. Call Helen at 708-529-1551
for more information.
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Honor Roll

The Libertarian Party of Illinois salutes journalists, media
personalities, and other entities who have the intelligence and
guts to report on libertarians and libertarian ideas in an honest
and forthright manner.

Warren Brookes . . editor, Detroit News Bryan Miller .... .. freelance writer, The Reader
David Brudnoy . . . .Boston talk show host The Orange County Registerownership

Gene Bums ... .. .. Boston talk show host Terry Savage ... .. financial reporter

Dermis Byrne .. .. editor, Chicago Sun Times Joseph Sobran . . . .syndicated columnist
Stephen Chapman . .Chicago Tribune Jim Strang ....... editor, Cleveland Plain Dealdr
Detroit News . . . . . entire editorial board Stacy Taylor ...... WLS talk show host

John Fund .. ......The Wall Street Journal Roma Wade ...... WLS talk show host

Joe Gillette ... .... The Beacon-News Richard Demnis . . . . publisher, New Perspectives
Harold Henderson . .The Reader Quarterly

Nat Henthoff ... . .. Village Voice C-SPAN ......... cable television

James J. Kilpatrick syndicated columnist Martin A Bartels . . . columnist, Algonquin

Catherine Johns . . . WLS talk show host T Countryside

INCLUDE ME!

[JNational and Illinois Member ............. $40.00 Name
[JRegular Member of LPI ................. $20.00 Address
City/State/Zi
[JLife Member LPL . . ...\ oo $200.00 S
Phone: Day
[ Joint Member (any two people sharing a residence; all Evening
membership privileges, one newsletter) .. ... $30.00 o i N ) o )
To assist in the LPI's organizing efforts, please provide as much of the following information as you can
D A (most items are listed on your voter’s registration card):
Student Member of LPI (includes newsletter) $10.00 Congressional District No. County
(I National Libertarian Party Member ........ $25.00 State Senator District No. State Rep. District No.
D Illinois Libertarian subscriber . . ........... $15.00 (For members only:) “I hereby certify that I do not believe in or advocate the initiation of force as a means
D . " of achieving political or social goals.”
Please send me a copy of David Bergland’s book, Signature: Date:
Libertarianism in One Lesson .. ........... $5.00
Libertarian Party of Illinois . . Non-Profit Oren
PO. Box 313 The fastest growing party in the U.S. U'S'Posmgeg
Chicago, I1. 60690 Paid
Evanston, IL
Address Correction Requested 60204-9998
Permit No. 156
D If this box is checked, this is your last newsletter—have you renewed?

DAVID NOLAN

26502 MONTIEL
MISSION VIEJO, CA 92691




